Aviation Council of Alabama, Inc.
General membership Meeting Minutes
Wednesday February 10, 2010
Montgomery, Alabama

Board Members:

Present Absent
Fred Sington Roosevelt Lewis
Bill Hutto Kent Kelly
Buzz Sawyer Ray Miller
Wayne Cameron

Rick Tucker

Russ Kilgore

Phil Perry

Menzo Driskell

Terry Capps

Art Morris

Mr. Fred Sington called the meeting to order at 11:30 am.

The proposed changes to the by-laws were presented to the general membership by Al
Jimmerson. After Mr. Jimmerson’s explanation of the proposed changes Mr. Rick
Tucker made a motion to accept the proposed changes to the by-laws. Mr. Menzo
Driskell seconded the motion. There being no further questions or discussion, the motion
passed.

Old Business

Alabama Department of Ag and Industries, Heavy Weights and Measures

Mr. Bill Hutto presented the membership with a letter from Commissioner Ron Sparks
providing temporary relief from the requirements of NIST 44. The Board of Directors
continues to keep this issue one of the top priorities in providing a permanent solution to
Alabama’s interpretation and enforcement of this regulation.

New Business

Mr. Fred Sington provided information to the membership concerning the new dates of
the fall conference which will be September 21 — 22, 2010 at the Renaissance Hotel in
Montgomery.

Mr. Sington also told the membership about the upcoming lobbying trip to Washington
DC on behalf of the membership.

With no further business before the membership, Mr. Sington adjourned the meeting at
11:40 am.

Art Morris IIT
Secretary



